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Partners Offering 
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Alcoholics and Narcotics Anonymous 
    

COAST Transportation  
 

Families First Health & Support Center 
& Healthcare for the Homeless

Port City Chiropractic, Dr. Shawn Shapiro

Seacoast Mental Health Center

University of New Hampshire 
Department of Occupational Therapy, 

Department of Social Work &
Family Studies

Mission Statement

At Cross Roads House:

We protect men, women and children of the Greater 
Seacoast area experiencing homelessness from exposure 

and hunger.

We provide secure, transitional shelter for those seeking to 
break the cycle of homelessness.

We support individuals and families by providing them 
with the opportunity to move with dignity and purpose to 

stable and decent housing.

New Directions for the Homeless
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Dear Friends,

A year ago we shared with you several of our organization’s programmatic goals: to serve more 
people, shorten lengths of stay, increase the number of residents moving to permanent housing, 
and to address resident needs with targeted programs and services. We are pleased to report that 
over the past year we have not only met, but exceeded these goals.

Last year Cross Roads House provided shelter to 552 people, including 35 
families with 60 children – an 18% increase from the previous year. As 
resident lengths of stay were shortened by 24%, beds opened up more 
frequently allowing us to meet the needs of more people in our community 
who were experiencing homelessness. Additionally, we significantly 
increased the number of people moving to permanent housing. In our 
transitional program 91% of residents moved to permanent housing. Sixty-
two percent of the residents who exited our emergency and transitional 
shelter programs moved to permanent housing. 

While we are proud that we were able to shelter more people last 
year, the volume of people who continue to seek our services speaks 
to the seriousness of the homeless problem in our community.  We 
continue to work closely with the Greater Seacoast Coalition to End 
Homelessness, funded by the Greater Seacoast United Way, to address 
some of the most pressing issues related to homelessness and housing 
in our community, such as chronic homelessness and lack of affordable 
housing. Tackling these issues gives us hope that we can affect change 
not only through our work at the shelter, but also through system 
changes throughout our community.  

To address the barriers our residents face we are working with businesses and nonprofits in the 
community to implement several new program initiatives to best meet their needs. Individualized 
case management is provided by our social work team and residents have access to a multitude 
of newly instituted programs and services, including a Rapid Re-Housing program, and our new 
“Rent Ready” and “Ready to Work” classes (see page 7).

Our dedicated Board of Directors remain committed and supportive of these collaborations, 
programs, and the day to day operations of the shelter. We added three board members last 
year who each bring valuable skills and expertise to the Board. They are: Chuck Silva of Albany 
International, Eric Campbell of Bottomline Technology, and Ben St. Jean of Heine USA. 

Throughout the pages of this report you will see that the work we do would be impossible 
without support from the community. Volunteers provide critical services to our residents every 
day, while nearly three quarters of the shelter’s funding needs are met by more than 1,000 
private donors. When people thank us for the work we do, we are quick to remind them that 
the availability of a safe place to sleep, nutritious food to eat, caring and supportive case 
management assistance, and all the basic human needs that we provide are only available 
because of our supporters…the people in our community who care enough to share their time, 
resources, and compassion with us. On behalf of all the men, women, and children whose lives 
have been transformed through their stay at Cross Roads House, we thank you.  

Suzanne Bresette, President
Bob Brown, Vice President
Jim McCarthy, Treasurer
Vanda Moore, Secretary

Richard Ade
Tim Allison
Jude Blake
Eric Campbell
Denis Cloutier
Ken Cohen
Denis Dillon
Kathryn Drew
Richard Hayden
Rev. Vivan Martindale
Lex Scourby
Chuck Silva
Ben St. Jean
Joe St. Martin
David Van Patten
Mary Lee Worboys

Board of Directors

Senior Staff

Martha Stone, Executive Director
Sandra Beaudry, Progarm Director
Susan Duchesney, Finance Director
Daniel Mitchell, Director of Operations 

Suzanne Bresette, Board President Martha Stone, Executive Director

Contact Us
Cross Roads House
600 Lafayette Road
Portsmouth, NH 03801
Phone 603.436.2218
Fax 603.430.9217
info@crossroadshouse.org
www.crossroadshouse.org
Like us on Facebook
Follow us on Twitter: @cross_roads_nh

Martha Stone, 
Executive Director

Suzanne Bresette, 
Board President

Leadership Report
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Cross Roads House provided 33,615 nights of shelter to 
552 people, including 35 families with 60 children. 

Facts & Figures

91% of single adults in our transitional shelter program moved to permanent 
housing. This is a 78% increase from the previous year.

92% of families in our transitional program moved to permanent housing.

The average lenth of stay for all residents was 61 days. This is a 24% decrease 
from the previous year.

In the Fiscal Year ending June 30, 2015:

On an average night between July 1, 2014, and June 30, 2015:

28% of residents were children staying with their families.

83% of residents were from NH

Rockingham County, 44%

Stra�ord County, 30%

York County, ME, 8%

Other NH Counties, 9%

Out of State, 9%

Rockingham County, 44%

Stra�ord County, 30%

York County, ME, 8%

Other NH Counties, 9%

Out of State, 9%

Cross Roads House served 120 chronically homeless adults. This is a 32% 
increase from the previous year.  (HUD defines chronic homelessness as an 
individual with a disabling condition who has been continuously homeless for a year 
or more or has had at least four episodes of homelessness in the past three years.)
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Resident Stories

When Cheryl arrived at Cross Roads House, she was alone and wasn’t 
sure what to expect. “I had always had a place to live. I didn’t know 
much about shelters.” 

Recently discharged from the hospital, Cheryl needed a support team 
from several different agencies to coordinate the services she needed to 
get her back on her feet. Cheryl worked with a case manager at Cross 
Roads House, Seacoast Mental Health Center, and Families First Health 
and Support Center during her time at the shelter. 

“It’s a really good place to go to when you are at a loss 
and don’t have any place to go. It’s a safe place for you 
to go to and work on your independence.”

Cheryl moved out of the shelter over a year ago. “I’m renting a one 
bedroom. It’s a very nice quaint little place. My cat is with me.” She 
continues to work part time and is working on acquiring a pharmacy 
technician certificate. She has also regained visitation with her 
youngest daughter.

She says her time at Cross Roads House, “seems like forever ago.” She 
fondly recalls, “The staff were really supportive in helping me find the 
strength within myself to be independent.”

Cheryl

Mike and Heather never thought they would be homeless. “It could 
happen to anybody. We’ve always done good for ourselves.” 

Mike and Heather were apprehensive about what life would be like at 
Cross Roads House. “When you think of a shelter you think of a big gym 
with bunk beds lined up. We were very happy when we got here.” 

Mike, Heather, and their son Logan moved into our family unit, 
where each family has a private sleeping room and shares a 
common living area and a kitchenette. 

“It’s better than being out on the streets. It’s better 
than jumping from couch to couch. It’s more stable 
for your kids. I know it’s not their own bed, but they 
sleep in the same bed every night.”

The family moved to a subsidised housing unit in June and are 
looking forward to the future, which may include home ownership. 
“We’re going to give it a go and save our money until we can get our 
own place, get our credit back together, and get back on our feet.”

Mike and Heather
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Every night, volunteers prepare and serve meals to the 
individuals and families staying at Cross Roads House. 

While most of our volunteer opportunities involve preparing and 
serving dinner for our residents, in some cases, volunteers provide 
professional services. Last year volunteers provided services such as 
child care, chiropractic adjustments, gardening at the shelter, hair 
cuts, massage therapy, tax preparation, and much more. 

We are so fortunate to have a committed group of more than 
350 volunteers who generously share their time and talents. The 
residents and staff are very grateful for their steadfast dedication to 
Cross Roads House. 

THANK YOU!!

Volunteers

Last year volunteers prepared and served 
nearly 22,000 dinner meals for our residents.

I volunteer at Cross Roads House because...

“I believe each of us have a responsibility to 
help others and make our corner of the world 

a little better. Cross Roads does great work and 
it is a huge blessing to me to be a small part of 

that work.” - Bill, Volunteer
Volunteers provided haircuts for residents.

One of our newest volunteer opportunities is providing child care for 
resident children while parents attend on site programs and meetings.

Every night volunteers prepare and serve dinner for our residents.
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Cross Roads House is more than just a place to sleep and eat.

Theresa Cardinale, MSW, (left) part of the CRH Case Management 
Team, during a Rent Ready class. 

Cross Roads House offers programs and services that address the root 
causes of homelessness and provide the support necessary for future 
success. We do this with intensive mentoring by our case managers, 
connecting residents with community based programs and services, 
and providing classes for residents that provide instruction in several 
topics that are crucial to finding and keeping a job and a home. These 
programs and services help to shorten resident lengths of stay and 
decrease the likelihood of recurring instances of homelessness.

Programs

Kelly Martell, MSW, (right) providing case management for one of our 
residents.

Our Social Work Team, made up of Master’s level case 
managers, Master’s level interns, and our Program Director, 
works with individuals and families as soon as they arrive to 
help identify needs, set goals, and connect with programs and 
services. Throughout a resident’s stay, case managers provide 
the necessary support and guidance for a successful transition to 
permanent housing. 

Rent Ready is a day-long renter preparation course that 
provides residents with the financial and legal guidance and 
tools they need to secure permanent housing. Topics such 
as budgeting, credit repair, conflict resolution, and tenant’s 
rights are presented by a team of professionals including 
Master’s Level Social Workers from Cross Roads House, 
and representatives from Northway Bank, Rockingham 
Community Action Partnership, Portsmouth Housing 
Authority, private landlords, and New Hampshire Legal 
Assistance.  Rent Ready is funded by a generous grant from 
the Little Harbour Charitable Foundation. 

Ready to work is a three session course that provides 
participants with the guidance and tools they need to 
seek out and secure employment. Topics such as barriers 
to employment, determination of skills, interests, and 
experience, resume writing, and interview techniques are 
presented by a team of professionals including Master’s 
Level Social Workers from Cross Roads House along with 
representatives from Wells Fargo. Ready to Work is funded by 
a generous “Community Blooms” grant from Wells Fargo.

Rent Ready

Ready to Work

This past year we began providing the case management 
for program participants in a Rapid Re-Housing program in 
conjunction with Community Action Partnership of Strafford 
County. This program provides a temporary rent subsidy to help 
families get back on their feet and settled in to their own home. 
In addition to the subsidy, the program participants receive case 
management services right in their home. 

Rapid Re-Housing

Case Management
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Members of the Leadership Giving Society are 
committed to making Cross Roads House one 
of their philanthropic priorities by contributing 
$1,000.00 or more during our fiscal year.  As 
members, they provide vital financial stability 
and critical operating revenue that enables us 
to provide shelter and services to our residents.

The individuals and organizations listed below 
provided the foundation of support essential 
to our mission in fiscal year ending June 30, 
2015.

$20,000-$50,000
Give With Liberty
Lex Scourby
Michael J. Simchik
Jeannine & Scott Zeller

$10,000-$19,999
Terry Anderton
Anonymous (3)
Citizens Bank Foundation
Geoffrey Clark & Martha Fuller Clark
Michael & Susan Daigle
Demeters Steakhouse
Gregory & Sandra DeSisto
Kathryn & Mitch Drew
Beverly Giblin
Little Harbour Charitable Foundation
Jim McCarthy & Monica Ness
The Provident Bank
Estate of Richard Theberge
United Way of Massachusetts Bay & 
     Merrimack Valley
David & Dana Van Patten

$5,000-$9,999
Albany International Corp.
Anonymous (3)
Bank of America Charitable Foundation, Inc.
Bishop’s Charitable Assistance Fund, Inc.
Bob & Gail Brown
Construction Services of New Hampshire
Don & Cathy Doney
Eastern Bank Charitable Foundation
Flatbread Company
The Fuller Foundation, Inc.
D. A. Hamel Family Charitable Trust
iHeartMEDIA New Hampshire/WHEB

Anne Jamieson
Pamela & Peter Logan
Long Term Care Partners LLC
Ocean Properties Ltd.
People’s United Community Foundation
Performance Sports Group
Rudi’s Portsmouth
Santander Bank N.A.
Seascape Capital Management
Solomon Family Giving Fund
Joe & Sue St. Martin
The TJX Foundation, Inc.
Unitil Corporation
Mark & Anne Weidman
TJ & Jae Whitelaw
William Penn Foundation
David & Margaret Witham
Mary Lee Worboys

$2,500-$4,999
Richard & Lisa Ade
Anonymous
Anvil International
Asian Atlantic Industries
Jeffrey & Margaret Balboni
Beane Family Foundation
Thomas & Heidi Blais
Jonathan Bobbett
Ken & Helen Cohen
Congregational Church of Exeter UCC
Judith E. Day & Raymond L. Miller
Amy Dutton & Brooks Murphy
Foss Manufacturing Co., LLC
Jeff & Melissa Foy
The Guyton Group
Gemr, Inc.
Evander Hawes & ML Hannay

Chick & Carol Hayden
Heinemann Publishing
Gregory & Susan Johnson
Patricia C. & Kennett R. Kendall, Jr. Fund of the
     NH Charitable Foundation
Liberty Mutual Insurance
Long Island Community Foundation
Ed & Fran Mallon
The Montrone Family
NCS Global Inc.
Optima Bank and Trust
Neal & Darlene Ouellett
Pax World Management Corp.
Hugo Schieck
Seacoast Newcomers Club
Seacoast Women’s Giving Circle
Vigilant Capital Management, LLC
Wheelabrator Technologies, Inc.

$1,000-$2,499
Adler, Pollock & Sheehan, P.C.
George & Kathryn Allen
Graham & Jean Alvord
Anonymous (8)
AnnaCarrie & Doug Ash
Baker Newman Noyes
BANK W Holdings, LLC
Karin & Steve Barndollar
Bob & Cynthia Bear
Sandy & Clarke Beaudry
Patricia & James Betti
Todd & Julie Black
Jude Blake
Ann M. Boardman
Bob’s Clam Hut
Alissa Bournival
John & Joanne Brackett

Leadership Society members (l-r) AnnaCarrie and Doug Ash, and 
John and Vanda Moore at the 2014 Leadership Society Reception.

Leadership Giving Society
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Legacy Society Members

Jude Blake
Anthony Codding
Denis Dillon
Mitchell & Kathryn Gill Drew
Wes Gardner
Beverly Giblin
Judy Marsh 
Peg Millar
Lex Scourby
Deborah Shelton
Martha Stone
Dave Van Patten
Mary Lee Worboys

Through a provision in their will, trust, or other charitable vehicle, members of the Cross 
Roads House Legacy Society make a commitment to our mission to assist the homeless in our 
community with shelter, food, supportive services, and the life skills needed to transition into 
stable and independent housing. 

Cross Roads House Legacy Society

Susan B. Breda
Suzanne Bresette & Donald Gould
Christopher D. Brown & Janet Day
Susan & Dennis Burke
Abraham Burtman Charity Trust
Barbara R. Carpenter
Cathartes Private Investments
Eric & Jen Chinburg
Jeff Church & Diane Ciaccio
Citizens Charitable Foundation
Wendy & Chris Clement
Gary & Jan Colby
Helen G. Commisso
The Community Church of Durham UCC
James J. Connell
Richard Corzatt & Nancy Euchner-Corzatt
Jeff & Denise Croteau
D.F. Richard Energy
Jeanne G. Demers
Tracey & Michael Dickson
Denis & Beth Dillon
Aileen Dugan & Frank Nappo
Richard J. Dumler & Mary Reid
Stephen Eastman & Cristi Hollidge
Pauline Elkin
Doug & Karen Ferguson
Thomas & Holly Fish
Michael & April Frey
Wes Gardner
Charles & Heather Gaudet
Jim & Robin Giampa
Neil & Cindy May Gibb
Jeff Gordon & Donnajean Ahigian

Granite Bank
Mark & Deborah Harrington
John & Joan Henderson
Homer Foundation
Skip & Cathy Homicz
Bruce E. Hurley & Kimberly Weibrecht
IBM Employee Services Center
Keane & MacDonald PC
John and Lelia Lamson Fund of the 
     NH Charitable Foundation
Anne Lapointe
Lucas Lawrence-Hurt & Molly Tetreault
Susan S. Leblanc
Liberty Mutual Insurance for Serve with Liberty
Living Innovations
Lisa MacFarlane
Anthony & Sally Manfredi
David & Patricia Mansfield
Tony & Tania Marino
William & Margaret McConnell
Michael W. McGill
McLane Law Firm - Portsmouth
Diana & Mark McNabb
Francoise & Jochen Meissner
Vanda & John Moore
Scott A. Muse
Newburyport Five Cents Savings Bank
John W. Nimmo
Northeast Credit Union
Novartis Charitable Giving Campaign
Patrick Dorow Productions, Inc.
Pedal For Power
John & Angie Pelaggi

Redhook Brewery
Raphael & Keriann Roman
Joseph G. and Jean E. Sawtelle Fund of the 
     NH Charitable Foundation
Wilson & Debra Sawyer
Seacoast Volkswagen Inc.
Sean Tracey Associates
Charlie & Kimberly Seefried
Charles J. Silva & Margaret Moran
Zachary & Nancy Slater
William Smucker & Barbara Shea-Smucker
Somersworth Nissan Hyundai, Inc.
Staff Hunters LLC
Mark & Sally Stebbins
Martha & Eric Stone
Kevin & Lyn Swenson
Tate & Foss Sotheby’s International Realty
Ned & Mimi Tate
Les & Sharon Thagard
Rosamond Thaxter Foundation
Beverley Tilley
David & Billie Tooley
Pamela & John Tucker
United Way of Rhode Island
VF Outdoor, Inc.
Walmart Raymond Distribution Center #6030
Wells Fargo Bank Hospitality Finance Group
CJ Wing
Tom & Amanda Worboys
Thomas J. Zickell

Leadership Giving Society

“The Legacy Society is a way to continue to support Cross 
Roads House beyond my lifetime, and above and beyond 
my ability to support this cause in the usual way. It is 
important for me to know that my support will be part 
of my final wishes and one of my last acts will be one of 
giving and care for my neighbors.” 
- Beverly Giblin, Legacy Society Member
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Thank you to all of our donors and supporters throughout the year. 
Cross Roads House could not provide shelter and services without your generosity.

The following is a list of individuals, businesses, foundations, religious and civic organizations who have 
generously contributed $100.00 or more to Cross Roads House between July 1, 2014, and June 30, 2015.

$500-$999
Adaptive Communications, LLC
AirZone LLC
Thomas Andrews
Anonymous (6)
Louise & Jacques Aquillon
Battye Charitable Giving Fund
Bayside Distributing
Candace Boschard Albert & 
     James Albert
Frances J. Buck
Harold & Sheila Cail
John & Laura Cannon
Kelly & Scott Cioe
Russell & Barbara Coit
Concord Nissan, Inc.
Julie & Russell Cousins
CPManagement Inc.
Cuzin Richard Entertainment
John S. Driscoll
Madelyn Duzinski
Mary Christine Dwyer
Kenneth H. Ernstoff & 
     Katharine Moody
Exeter Hospital, Inc.
Michael & Jeanne Falzone
First Baptist Church of 
     Hampton Falls
Robert J. Forget
Frank & Joan Graf
Granite United Way
Erika Hannah
Tim & Keri Hepburn
Jim Higgins & Rui Monteiro-Claro
David Hills & Catherine 
     McLaughlin-Hills
Anne S. Howells Charitable Trust
Frank & Kim Hyer
Judy Jellinek
Jan & Elaine Kaczmarek
Joseph F. Keefe
The Kennedy Family Fund of the
     Goldman Sachs Philanthropy Fund
David & Mary Krempels
Danielle & Rich Laflamme
Kathleen Lohnes
Kevin Looser & Pat Alandydy
Vivan & Esther Martindale
David & Diana Mattoon

Francesco G. Mauro
Linda McGivern & Benjamin P. Thayer
Juston McKinney
Lisa McManus
Middle Street Baptist Church
Jim & Debbie Moffett
Robert Mood
North Church of Portsmouth
Northeast Creations, Inc.
Parsons Electric Co., Inc.
Phillips Exeter Academy
Pivotal Home Solutions
Dennis & Jessica Prue
Ricci Construction Company Inc.
JoAnn Rohde
Rotary Club of Portsmouth
Salem Nissan Inc.
Charles Samdperil Humanitarian
     Memorial Foundation
Alfred & Allison Santoro

Bill & Linda Schuler
Seacoast Rotary Club
The Skinny Towel & Washcloth Co. 
Robert M. Snover
South Church Unitarian Universalist
St. Theresa Parish
Strategic Leadership Group
Elisabeth Bartlett Sturges
Jeff Volk
Winthrop Family Fund
James & Marsha Zavez

$250-$499
Mark Adamy & Holly Lowe-Adamy
Uka & Quiana Agbai
Lee Allison
Timothy Allison
Kurt L. Amos
Anonymous

George Atkins
Atkinson Congregational Church
Danielle & Craig Augustine
Joseph Benedetto
Siang Kiang Beswick
Dale & Cynthia Bickford
Judy Bickley
Rita L. Bowlby
Robert Bowser & Victoria Smith
Joan Boyd
Karen S. Brownell
Carole & Thomas Bunting
Frederick R. Calcinari
Calvert Impact Assets
Kathleen F. Casey
CCG Signs, LLC
Dr. Louis F. Clarizio
Benjamin Cooper
Karen Crouch
Timothy M. Cushing

Frank & Kerry Donovan
Ramona Dow & Jerry Dionne
First Unitarian Society of Exeter
Flatbread Hampton, Inc.
Jameson & Priscilla French
Kristen Giblin
Nadia Girsang
Kevin M. Gorham
Kerry Gormley
Great Bay Hot Tub Co., Inc. - Selectwood
Greenland United Methodist Church
John & Renee Hall
Julie E. Jackson
Kane Insurance
Gail E. Kennedy
James & Sam Kesseli
Cindy Kleeman
Denis & Donna Kokernak
Leonard Korn &  Elyse Barry

Heidi Lawson
Miranda E. Leblanc
Charles & Jill LeMay
Jasmin Lepir
Brian Liberty
Kelby & Maria Longueil
Mel & Jean Low
Kathryn R. Lynch & Robert Andelman
Martini Northern
William & Susan McCarthy
Gregory & Elise McCormick
Larry & Jessica McGondel
Moharimet Elementary School
Sharon & Craig Musselman
Ness/Rodenberg Family Foundation
Michael G. O’Leary
Joseph & Janet O’Loughlin
Op4G
Audrey M. Parker
John & Aila Pratt
Janet Prince & Peter Bergh
QHT Inc.
Rye Congregational Church
Jon & Ellen Sachs
Jodi & Stuart Scharff
Steven & Karin Scott
Tom & Kristine Slater
Kenneth & Ellen Spengler
Mica & Holly Stark
Cyrus & Barbara Sweet
Dan & Robin Valeri
Peter & Lee Vandermark
VOYA
Benjamin & Sandra Wagner
Daniel & Karen Waintroob
Kristen B. Ward
April Weeks
David & Belinda White
Christina & Keith Wilkinson
Women of the Moose Chapter 1149
Darren K. Young

$100-$249
Jennifer Adams
JoAnn & John Adams
Michael C. Adams & Robin Tufts
Anshul Anand
Charles & Sally Andre
Anonymous (22)

Annual Fund Donors

I give to Cross Roads House because...

“Everyone deserves a home.” 
- Michelle, Donor
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Leo & Lee Appel
Jeanette Arnold
Chris & Gene Auty
Stephanie Barnes
Luke Baroni
Laura Barry
Nenad Bazdar
Edward & Donna Berry
Barbra O. Bertrand
Kenneth & Lynda Bettcher
Linda Bieber
Mark Blackwood
Gary Blake
Anthony I. Blenkinsop & Jessica C. Ritzo
Nancy & David Borden
Bottomline Technologies, Inc.
Kari Boucher
Benjamin Bowers
Rebecca Bowers
Bowl-O-Rama
Don & Mary Jo Briselden
Helen J. Brock & Douglas R. Knight
Rebecca Brooks
William A. Brunet
The Bunnell Family Charitable Fund
Keith Burgie
James & Renee Buzzell
Patricia A. Cabrera
Atinuke A. Cahill
Alix & Todd Campbell
Mary Beth & Robert Capone
Daniel & Joyce Cappiello
Nicholas & Ann Caron
Shaun Caron
Christina Cassano
Jayne Castellucci
CCI, Inc.
Charity Gift Certificates
Barbara L. Chase
Katerina Chong
Sharon Churchill
Tom & Pam Clairmont
John & Gay Clauson
Susan Clough
Joyce & Robert Cody
Joshua Cole
Chris & Julia Cook
Donald & Kathy Cook
Reynaldo Correa
Robert L. Couture
Paul R. Cox
Russell N. Cox
Kristen Crawford
Aine & Thomas Cronin
David Cronin
Marie Croteau
D.D. Cook Builders, Inc.

Mary Ellen Dahlstrand
Stefanie T. Daly
Aris & Fran Damianos
Dianne & James Dean
Ashley M. Degazio
Dell Inc.
James T. Deyo
Kathleen & Dennis Donovan
Dovetailed Kitchens
Cynthia P. Drake
Shannon Drew
John R. Dubois
Rene & Liz Dubois
William & Cynthia Duncan
Dennis Duquette
Karen Durward
Marian Ellis

Emerson Hovey VFW Post 168 Inc.
Myleta Eng
Michael Fahey
Larry & Claire Feldman
Kenneth & Kristin Fellows
First Baptist Church
First Congregational Church of Hampton
Jamie Fitton
John & Joanne Flackett
Willow Foley
Foye Plumbing & HVAC
Dietrich E. Frank
Roger & Rose Gagne
Gallagher’s Place
Janice Gallinger
Stephen & Carol Gallup
Robert & Mary Lou Gaudette
Linda & Mark Gavin
Sally & Alan Gayer
Joe & Nathalie Geary
Jay & Mary Pat Gibson
Elizabeth Gilbert & Ned Loughlin
John & Mary Beth Gillespie
Susan & Donald Gough
Rebecca Gould & William R. Buckley
Paula F. Graham
Sarah Graham
Great Island Garden Club
Chris Gregoire
Ruth K. Griffin

Dan Grube
James Hadad
Marie Hall
Jeannie Halsey
Sarah M. Hamill
Joan & Glenn Hammond
Christopher Harris
Colleen & David Heller
E.C. Henderson
Andrew W. Hertig
Linda J. Hess
David Hickey &  Peggy McEachern
Bob & Patty Hickey
Derrick & Heidi Hill
Barbara G. Hilton
Jill Holt
Daniel Houle

Legrande & Jane Howell
Joan Hoysradt
Richard & Patricia Hughes
Carl A. Hyatt
Warren H. Ikawa
Inner Truth Massage
Nancy L. Jackson
Michael & Erin Jacobs
Jeremy & Sarah James
Steve & Kate Jewkes
David & Jo Lynne Johnson
Jill & David Johnson
Sidney L. Johnson
Martha G. Jones
Tyler Joosten
Richard & Susan Kaplan
Jonathan Katzenstein
Dave & Donna Kearns
Sarah E. Keller
Patrick & Kathy Klingaman
Mary Knightly
Alex Koffler
Barry Krieger & Alice Passer
Dave & Mary Jean Labbe
Jim & Ellen Labrie
Robert & Jeanette Lackey
Michelle Langa
Jane E. Langmaid
Kevin Lapoint
Lori Lavoie

George & Donna Leahey
Dana & Shaula Levenson
Mike Lewis
Rochelle Lieber
Vincent Lombardi & Ellen Fineberg
Anne Lyczak
Dawn MacArthur
Caitelynd MacGregor
Madbury Community Club
Keith & Linda Mahler
Suzanne Mallett
Marie Malone
Alice K. Mansfield
Margarita’s Management Group, Inc.
Frank & Denise Martel
James Martin
Alison Maxwell
Debora Mayer
Barbara McCaffrey
Sarah J. McCue
Atlanta McIlwraith
Michael McInnis
Leslie Meadowcroft
Robert & Susan Mennel
Jim & Kristy Merrill
Steve & Diane Metcalf
David Montgomery
Roger & Margaret Mooers
Kenneth Moore & Corinne Stahr Moore
Linda A. Moore
Janine Moran
Maxine K. Morse
John & Heather Mulcahy
Jeffrey Mullavey
Elizabeth S. Murphy
Jenna Nadeau
Robert & Robin Najar
Margaret & William Naumes
New Castle Congregational Church
Julie Nichols
Theresa Noble
North Star AME Zion Church
Drew Nulph
Joan Nutter
Richard & Jane Nylander
Kevin O’Brien
John & Jane O’Connor
Tara Lea O’Donnal
Sandra Oparowski
Sy Pannolad
Kevin & Jessica Parker
Laura Peartree
Jenna Pettersson
Pierce Atwood LLP
Linda Plumer
Christopher Plummer
Erlene Poole

Annual Fund Donors

I give to Cross Roads House because...

“Your commitment to helping people who need an 
extra hand-up is heartwarming.” 

- Donald & Nancy, Donor
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Portsmouth Democrats 
     Executive Committee
Brian Powers
Scott Prager
Barbara & James Printy
Robert Pruyne
Bill & Donna Purdie
Kenneth & Rona Purdy
George & Evelyn Quinn
Karen Ready-Lloyd
Thomas & Edith Regan
John & Judy Renzella
Wendy Rhoad
Martha Rice
Carol & Francis Riddle
Ron & Jane Rioux
Ruthanne C. Rogers
Anne Romney
Sheryl Rossignol
Stephen Rousseau
Guy P. Russo
Tamara A. Saal
Karen Saltus
San-D-Over Dollers Doll Club
Lynn & Karl Schenker

Denette Schlager
Simeon Schlis
Jeffrey & Sarah Scott
Deborah Seavey
Patrick Seymour
Valerie R. Shelton & Diane R. Morin
Cal Shook
Matt & Linda Siler

Maria S. Sillari & Greg F. Wool
Joseph & Nancy Smath
Peter & Martha Smith
Jerry & Cindi Sneirson
St. Michael Parish
Richard H. Stanton

Guy & Pam Stearns
Robert & Doreen Sterndale
Joseph & Amy Sullivan
Alison & Van Sweatt
Scott & Jeanine Sylvester
Simone E. Szuba
Matthew Tabenken
Alalia K. Thaler

Janet Therrien
Michael F. Thiel
Alexandria Thorpe
Jane E. Torrey
Mary Toumpas
Margot Towl

Paul W. Tuminowski
Charlie & Kelly Turner
UCC North Hampton Men’s Group
United Way Metro Chicago
United Way of Greater Portland
Samuel Valentine
Seth & Pilar Van Patten
Ricky D. Vander Woude
Elizabeth G. Vestner
Bob & Dee Vieira
Stephen & Bridget Viens
B. Thomas Villnave
Mary M. Walter
Mike & Sharon Watson
Francis Weller
John & Kerri Whelan
Robert & Christine Wickham
Rich & Kerrie Winsor
Karen Wittman
Marie Wood
Kathleen M. Woodcome
Sydney G. Woomer
David & Monica Young
Joan Young
William D. Young
Edward & Nancy Zadravec

Annual Fund Donors

In Kind Gifts

I give to Cross Roads House because...

“I stayed one night a while back. 
It was a relief from a bad time.” 

- Richard, Donor

Donors come in daily with food and wish list items like sheets, 
blankets, and personal care items for our residents. Some donors 
even think “outside the box” and donate special services like a 
magic show, gifts during the holidays, or a series of educational 
presentations for residents. These “in-kind” donations help us meet 
the needs of our residents without stretching our budget. 

If you are an in-kind donor, please know that we greatly appreciate 
the critical part you play in our ability to provide programs, services, 
and nourishment to the residents in our shelter.  THANK YOU!

Pictured above: Some of our young residents during part one of a four 
part hands-on educational series, donated by Seacoast Science Center.

Pictured left: Traip Academy students with a collection of food and 
wish list items they collected for shelter residents.
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Every effort has been made to recognize our many financial supporters in the appropriate categories. Please notify us if an omission or 
error has been made and accept our apologies.

The Bennett Family
Lucy & Tad Welch

Christopher, Todd, Ashley, & Aoife 
Blackington
Wendy Rhoad

Aldona Blaisdell
Linda Burroughs

Olivia Hampe
Carl & Linda Hampe

Heinemann Publishing
Francis Weller

Carter Kizik
Tracy Birmingham

Alice K. Mansfield
Edith Grady
Douglas Mansfield

Thomas O’Malley
Kendra O’Malley

Linda Plumer
Dawn MacArthur
Seapoint Massage and Wellness LLC

Joan Sweeney
Joan Nutter

Ed Theobald
Laura Theobald
David R. Bilgor
Bob and Dee Vieira

David R. Bilgor
Bob & Dee Vieira

Helen Brackett
John & Joanne Brackett

John & Helen Brackett
John & Joanne Brackett

Robert Brown
Rachael Costello

Abiola & Olukemi Cahill
Atinuke A. Cahill

William Hoffman
Arlene & Daniel Friel

Wyatt Wellman Hood
Anne Leonard

John Hynes
Dick & Kay Amergian
Bob & Alice Leclerc
Jeffrey Mullavey
Walter & Louise Novak
Portsmouth Democrats Executive Committee
Donna Scarlett
Priscille Sidley
Charlie & Kelly Turner

Jerry Lapriore
April Weeks

Kathy Larkin
Constance Gough
Edward & Nancy Zadravec

Carol Lunig
Jean Robinson

Tributes in memory of:
Barbara Newton
Pahm Allard
Ann Boulanger
Stacy Brown
Sherry Bryant
Tom & Ellen Casserly
John and Gay Clauson
Candice F. Connell
Kate Dimick
Natalie J. Dinaburg
Mary Anne Farley
Linda Graves
Mary Knightly
George & Donna Leahey
Jacqueline MacLellan
Margaret Mulkerin
Jeffrey & Sarah Scott
Margot Towl
Jane Veale
Sydney G. Woomer

Henry & Rosemary Reekman
John and Joanne Brackett

Robert T. Scruton Jr.
Marie F. Abbene
Jean Donnellan
Jennifer Douglass
Kevin O’Brien
Charlotte Phelps
Barbara Spillane
Raymond & Mary Ellen Yorkell

Steven Shea
Stephen & Carol Gallup

Peter Smith
Kathleen Lohnes

Mabel Swanson
Jean Swanson

Margaret “Trip” Tribboletti
Bob & Dee Vieira

Roger D. Worboys
Jerry & Mary Anne Gorman
NCS Global Inc.

Tribute Gifts

Tributes in memory of:Tributes in honor of:

I give to Cross Roads House because...

“There are people who need help 
and this lets me do my small bit.” 

- Ruth, Donor
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Benefit by the Sea

Save The Date for our 14th Annual Benefit by the Sea
Saturday, May 7, 2016

Photos from the 13th Annual Benefit by the Sea are available online at www.crossroadshouse.org. 
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REVENUE

Private Contributions, United Way, & Grants	    $775,435
Government Grants                            	  $272,776
Other Revenue                                    	 $  18,753

TOTAL OPERATING REVENUE             	 $1,066,964

EXPENSE	 	              

Program Services                                         	 $894,778
Fundraising                                                 	  $177,309
General & Administration                            	 $  88,307

*TOTAL OPERATING EXPENSES         	 $1,160,394

*Includes non-cash expense of $150,073 depreciation.

AUDITED FINANCIAL RESULTS
Fiscal Year End June 30, 2015

REVENUE

FISCAL YEAR 
JULY 1, 2014 - JUNE 30, 2015

EXPENSE

Financial Statements

Fundraising

General and Administration

Program Services

Program Services
77%

General & 
Admin.
15%

Fundraising
8%

In 2014 Cross Roads House increased its funding of 
operations from private donations to 73%. The remaining 
support was provided from federal funds, state grants, local 
cities and towns, and the United Way.  As costs increase 
to deliver and enhance our services to residents, an even 
greater percentage must be supported by private funds. 
The support of public funds fluctuates yearly, making the 
consistent support of our donors even more crucial.

Other

Government Grants

Private Contributions, Grants, & United Way

Private Contributions & Grants, 70%

Private 
Contributions,  

Grants, & United 
Way
73%

Government
Grants
25%

Other
2%



Break the cycle of homelessness
Make a donation 

Three quarters of our funding comes from private donations. 

Volunteer
Dinner is prepared and served by our volunteers 365 days a year.

Provide items from our wish list
Wish list items in greatest demand include:

 		  Gift cards to gas stations, Wal-Mart, Rite Aid
 		  New or gently used twin size sheets, blankets, pillow cases, bath towels
 		  Diapers, baby wipes, disposable razors, shaving cream
 		     New adult socks and underwear

Non-Profit
Organization

U.S. Postage Paid
Permit No. 161

Portsmouth, NH 03801

Phone:  603.436.2218     •     Fax:  603.430.9217     •     Email:  info@crossroadshouse.org     •     www.crossroadshouse.org
Like us on Facebook     •     Follow us on Twitter: cross_roads_nh

Cross Roads House, Inc.
600 Lafayette Road
Portsmouth, NH 03801-5435


